## NEWSLETTER

March 2007

# CCI Citizens Advisory Group, INC.

Glen K. Andrews and Ronald D. McVeigh, Co-Chairs

The CCI Citizen's Advisory Group (CAG) Inc. was formed in 2001 and is composed of a group of your neighbors concerned with the health and economic well being of our neighborhood. We united in a common purpose; to share information and be proactive in seeking timely resolution and effective remediation of the Chemical Commodities, Inc. EPA Superfund Site.





Attend the CAG meetings

??

Lend your support Your voice counts!

→FUTURE

Then →

Now -

The purpose of this NEWSLETTER is to help keep residents in the neighborhood informed and involved with issues related to the CCI Superfund site. Please visit the Technical Outreach Services for Communities (TOSC) Program at Kansas State University web page <a href="http://www.engg.ksu.edu/CHSR/outreach/tosc/sites/olathe.html">http://www.engg.ksu.edu/CHSR/outreach/tosc/sites/olathe.html</a>, where you will find a great deal of additional information about this EPA Superfund Site.

Next CAG Meeting Monday, <u>June 4, 2007, at 7:00</u>

City of Olathe Fire Administration Building 1225 South Hamilton Circle, Olathe, Kansas.

#### THE EPA PROGRESSES IN NEGOTIATIONS WITH THE PRPS

**EPA Update from Mary Peterson, Remedial Project Manager** 

"All EPA's efforts since the last CAG meeting have been towards the consent decree negotiations. EPA has met several times with the PRP (Potential Responsible Parties) group since the last CAG meeting and we are starting to make some progress even though some very complex issues remain. As soon as something definitive occurs, I will notify Glen and Ron. Our hope is to complete negotiations or at least have an agreement in principle by May 30, 2007. No EPA activities have taken place at the site since the last CAG meeting."

Contact information:
Mary Peterson
Region 7 Project Manager
Remedial Branch
Environmental Protection Agency
901 N. 5th Street
Kansas City, KS 66101
913-551-7003/Toll-free: 1-800-223-0425

#### INDOOR AIR MONITORING PROGRESSES

### Haley & Aldrich Update from Mariruth A. Gruis

What is the status of the indoor air sampling?

- All residences for which access has been provided for the winter 2007 indoor air sampling event were sampled February 2007.
- In accordance with the Interim Indoor Air Workplan, all residences included in the program were to be sampled during two sampling rounds. To date, all residences for which access has been granted have been sampled at least twice, with the exception of three properties which will have a second round of sampling conducted during the summer 2007 indoor air sampling event.

What is the status of installation and maintenance of the ventilation systems?

- Ventilation system checks and maintenance were completed for 41 installed systems during fall 2006.
- Three additional ventilation systems have been installed at the request of property owners.

What are the plans for monitoring indoor air in 2007?

 One indoor air sampling event is scheduled for summer 2007 to complete the second round of sampling for three properties and to conduct postventilation system sampling at several properties to verify system effectiveness.

I understand the groundwater sampling may not occur until the new consent decree is signed? Has there been a time set for a new groundwater sampling event?

- No timeframe has been established for a new groundwater sampling event at this time.

Contact information: Mariruth A. Gruis, P.E. Senior Engineer Haley & Aldrich, Inc. 8735 Rosehill Road, Suite 340 Lenexa, KS 66215-6949

Tel: 913.217.6907